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       January 2, 2014 
 
 
Ms. Pamela S. Trowbridge, P.G. 
PA Department of Environmental Protection 
South Central Regional Office 
909 Elmerton Avenue 
Harrisburg, PA  17110 
  
Mr. Griff Miller 
Remedial Project Manager 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1650 Arch Street (3LC30) 
Philadelphia, PA 19103 
 
Re:  2013 Annual Key Well Sampling – former York Naval Ordnance Plant (fYNOP) 
 
Dear Ms. Trowbridge and Mr. Miller: 
 
We recently completed the “Groundwater RI Part 2 Comprehensive Sampling Round 1” as described in 
Addendum #10 of the “Field Sampling Plan for Part 2 of the Supplemental Groundwater Remedial 
Investigation” (GSC, July, 2013).  We are in the process of validating the laboratory data, after which we 
will make the data available to you in table form as an Interim Data Report and through our web site 
www.fynop.com.  This data will, of course, be incorporated and discussed in a final report that is 
currently scheduled to be completed in December of 2014. 
 
With the groundwater quality data soon to be available for your review as discussed above, we propose 
that a separate annual key well report for 2013 not be completed.  If you have concerns regarding this 
recommendation, I am available to discuss this with you.  Please do not hesitate to contact me at (717) 
901-8187. 
   
  Sincerely, 
  GROUNDWATER SCIENCES CORPORATION 

   
  Stephen M. Snyder, P.G. 
  Senior Associate 
SMS/jms 
 
cc:  Sharon R. Fisher, CHMM (Harley-Davidson)  
     Hamid Rafiee (USACE)  
     Ralph T. Golia, P.G. (AMOED) 


